
 
 
 
 

GHD 
1801 Old Highway 8 Northwest Suite 114 St Paul Minnesota 55112 USA 
T 651 639 0913 F 651 639 0923 W www.ghd.com 

April 2, 2019 Reference No. 086165-06-10 
 
 
LaVonne Brethorst 
8627 Daniels 70 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 
 
Dear LaVonne: 
 
Re: Residential Well Sampling Notification 
 Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
 Siren, Wisconsin 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is 
planning to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater 
monitoring as required by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta 
Wood Products Superfund Site. Sampling is scheduled to occur the week of April 22, 2019. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

• Water samples will be collected on one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made with you.  

• The samples will be collected in the same manner to previous sampling events. Each sample will be 
analyzed for pentachlorophenol, benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, xylenes (BTEX), and naphthalene. 

• A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

If you have any questions, please contact our office at (651) 639-0913 or Phil Richard (WDNR project 
manager) at (715) 762-1352. 

Sincerely, 

GHD 

 

Tim Ree 

TR/sb/27 

cc: Phil Richard, WDNR (via email) 
Stephanie Linebaugh, USEPA (via email) 

http://www.ghd.com/


 
 
 
 

GHD 
1801 Old Highway 8 Northwest Suite 114 St Paul Minnesota 55112 USA 
T 651 639 0913 F 651 639 0923 W www.ghd.com 

April 2, 2019 Reference No. 086165-06-10 
 
 
Ms. Ellen Ellis 
8713 Daniels 70 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 
 
Dear Ms. Ellis: 
 
Re: Residential Well Sampling Notification 
 Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
 Siren, Wisconsin 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is 
planning to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater 
monitoring as required by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta 
Wood Products Superfund Site. Sampling is scheduled to occur the week of April 22, 2019. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

• Water samples will be collected on one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made with you.  

• The samples will be collected in the same manner to previous sampling events. Each sample will be 
analyzed for pentachlorophenol, benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, xylenes (BTEX), and naphthalene. 

• A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

If you have any questions, please contact our office at (651) 639-0913 or Phil Richard (WDNR project 
manager) at (715) 762-1352. 

Sincerely, 

GHD 

 

Tim Ree 

TR/sb/27 

cc: Phil Richard, WDNR (via email) 
Stephanie Linebaugh, USEPA (via email) 

http://www.ghd.com/


 
 
 
 

GHD 
1801 Old Highway 8 Northwest Suite 114 St Paul Minnesota 55112 USA 
T 651 639 0913 F 651 639 0923 W www.ghd.com 

April 2, 2019 Reference No. 086165-06-10 
 
 
Mr. Vayne Engstrom 
8526 Daniels 70 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 
 
Dear Mr. Engstrom: 
 
Re: Residential Well Sampling Notification 
 Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
 Siren, Wisconsin 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is 
planning to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater 
monitoring as required by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta 
Wood Products Superfund Site. Sampling is scheduled to occur the week of April 22, 2019. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

• Water samples will be collected on one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made with you.  

• The samples will be collected in the same manner to previous sampling events. Each sample will be 
analyzed for pentachlorophenol, benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, xylenes (BTEX), and naphthalene. 

• A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

If you have any questions, please contact our office at (651) 639-0913 or Phil Richard (WDNR project 
manager) at (715) 762-1352. 

Sincerely, 

GHD 

 

Tim Ree 

TR/sb/27 

cc: Phil Richard, WDNR (via email) 
Stephanie Linebaugh, USEPA (via email) 

http://www.ghd.com/


 
 
 

GHD 
1801 Old Highway 8 Northwest Suite 114 St Paul Minnesota 55112 USA 
T 651 639 0913 F 651 639 0923 W www.ghd.com 

April 2, 2019 Reference No. 086165-06-10 
 
 
Mr. and Mrs. Ken Nelson 
8454 Daniels 70 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 
 
Dear Mr. and Mrs. Nelson: 
 
Re: Residential Well Sampling Notification 
 Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
 Siren, Wisconsin 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is 
planning to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater 
monitoring as required by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta 
Wood Products Superfund Site. Sampling is scheduled to occur the week of April 22, 2019. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

• Water samples will be collected on one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made with you.  

• The samples will be collected in the same manner to previous sampling events. Each sample will be 
analyzed for pentachlorophenol, benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, xylenes (BTEX), and naphthalene. 

• A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

If you have any questions, please contact our office at (651) 639-0913 or Phil Richard (WDNR project 
manager) at (715) 762-1352. 

Sincerely, 

GHD 

 

Tim Ree 

TR/sb/27 

cc: Phil Richard, WDNR (via email) 
Stephanie Linebaugh, USEPA (via email) 

http://www.ghd.com/


 
 
 
 
 

GHD 
1801 Old Highway 8 Northwest Suite 114 St Paul Minnesota 55112 USA 
T 651 639 0913 F 651 639 0923 W www.ghd.com 

April 2, 2019 Reference No. 086165-06-10 
 
 
Mr. Timothy Tjader 
8783 Daniels 70 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 
 
Dear Mr. Tjader: 
 
Re: Residential Well Sampling Notification 
 Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
 Siren, Wisconsin 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is 
planning to sample your residential well as part of the ongoing remedial action and groundwater 
monitoring as required by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for the Penta 
Wood Products Superfund Site. Sampling is scheduled to occur the week of April 22, 2019. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

• Water samples will be collected on one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made with you.  

• The samples will be collected in the same manner to previous sampling events. Each sample will be 
analyzed for pentachlorophenol, benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, xylenes (BTEX), and naphthalene. 

• A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

If you have any questions, please contact our office at (651) 639-0913 or Phil Richard (WDNR project 
manager) at (715) 762-1352. 

Sincerely, 

GHD 

 

Tim Ree 

TR/sb/27 

cc: Phil Richard, WDNR (via email) 
Stephanie Linebaugh, USEPA (via email) 

http://www.ghd.com/


 
 
 
 

GHD 
1801 Old Highway 8 Northwest Suite 114 St Paul Minnesota 55112 USA 
T 651 639 0913 F 651 639 0923 W www.ghd.com 

April 2, 2019 Reference No. 086165-06-10 
 
 
Mr. David Wegner 
8452 West Doctor Lake Road 
Siren, Wisconsin 54872 
 
Dear Mr. Wegner: 
 
Re: Residential Well Sampling Notification 
 Penta Wood Products Superfund Site 
 Siren, Wisconsin 

On behalf of the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (WDNR), GHD Services Inc. (GHD) is 
planning to sample your residential well and shop well as part of the ongoing remedial action and 
groundwater monitoring as required by the United States Environmental Protection Agency (USEPA) for 
the Penta Wood Products Superfund Site. Sampling is scheduled to occur the week of April 22, 2019. 

Residential well sampling will occur under the following conditions: 

• Water samples will be collected on one day during the week (Monday through Friday) between normal 
business hours (8 a.m. through 5 p.m.), unless other arrangements have been made with you.  

• The samples will be collected in the same manner to previous sampling events. Each sample will be 
analyzed for pentachlorophenol, benzene, toluene, ethylbenzene, xylenes (BTEX), and naphthalene. 

• A copy of the analytical results will be mailed to you by GHD within 60 days of sample collection. 

If you have any questions, please contact our office at (651) 639-0913 or Phil Richard (WDNR project 
manager) at (715) 762-1352. 

Sincerely, 

GHD 

 

Tim Ree 

TR/sb/27 

cc: Phil Richard, WDNR (via email) 
Stephanie Linebaugh, USEPA (via email) 

http://www.ghd.com/
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